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ERTC Charge: The ERTC shall have the responsibility of matters related to the development and 

implementation of educational and research technologies at the University that guide acquisition of 

information literacy by students and faculty.  It shall review and recommend policies and procedures 

relating to the planning, introduction, and use of campus-wide technologies, including computers, 

communications, electronic data handling, and instructional media.  The committee shall assume 



3. Brightspace Transition (Wendy Verrei-Berenback). Wendy reported on the successful launch of 

Brightspace at the beginning of the fall semester. Self-service functions are available for adding teaching 

assistants to your Brightspace course, creating sandbox spaces, and creating non-credit spaces for co-

curricular activity. They have been working on new integrations (Ally, Gradescope, Turnitin). Another 

ongoing project is to implement a way to push grades directly from Brightspace to Banner. The Center 

for Teaching and Learning will continue to offer training and support for Brightspace.  

4. MyUVM Portal (Veronika Carter, Rachel Seremeth, Max Medina). Veronika, Max, and Rachel (who 

subsequently left UVM) visited the ERTC several times throughout the year regarding the upcoming 

replacement for the MyUVM portal, which is reaching end of life. ERTC members had many questions at 

the time of the initial presentation in October, and asked to be given access to the test environment. At 

a subsequent meeting, ERTC members (having tried out the test environment) expressed a great deal of 


